






















To all of those concerned: 
 
Based on the email messages I have received expressing opposition to the Moco 
Market's application for an alteration to the PUDSIP for an outdoor eating area, 
I have requested the the City Attorney's office provide the Plan Commission with 
some advice on how to handle this matter.  Below is the recommendation from 
Assistant City Attorney James Voss which essentially recommends that this matter 
be referred at Monday's Plan Commission meeting, pending receipt of additional 
legal opinions from the applicant which convincingly addresses the legal issues 
raised by the objecting property owners. The fundamental issue is whether the 
applicant can legally submit the application for the alteration to the PUDSIP.   
 
While this item is on the agenda and will stay on the agenda, since the agenda 
is already posted, we will be recommending that no action be taken on this item 
other than to refer it based on the recommendation from the City Attorney's 
Office.   
 
 
Brad Murphy 
Planning Division Director 
Dept. of Planning & Community & Economic Development  
PO Box 2985 Madison WI  53701-2985 
 
 
-----Original Message----- 
From: Voss, James 
Sent: Thursday, April 05, 2007 12:02 PM 
To: Murphy, Brad 
Subject: RE: Opposition to Moco Market's Application for Outdoor Eating Area 
at804 Williamson Street, Plan Commission Agenda, April 9, 2007 
 
Brad, 
 
In a typical recorded private covenant or use restriction scenario, I believe 
that the City may not be legally responsible for enforcement of the private 
restriction as an element of a zoning approval application.  However, in this 
case, it appears that there is a legitimate controversy over whether the 
courtyard space is a true undivided common area or a limited common area over 
which the applicant has controlling rights.  This goes to the fundamental 
jurisdictional question of whether the applicant can legally submit the 
application over the space in question.  The residential condo owners' 
procedural objections have drawn this jurisdictional question into issue. 
 
Therefore, we suggest that the matter be referred for a reasonable period of 
time, and that the applicant should be required to provide either: a) an 
independent legal opinion of title which convincingly answers all of the key 
legal questions raised by the objecting property owners; or b) a court order or 
declaratory judgment which resolves the controversy.  Of course, the latter 
would be preferable, because, preliminarily, it appears that the objecting 
property owners can rather easily obtain an opposing legal opinion that would 
refute any that could be supplied by the applicant.  Nevertheless, we will keep 
an open mind on the matter, until the legal opinion(s), if any, are submitted. 
 
James M. Voss 
Assistant City Attorney 
City of Madison, Wisconsin 
(608) 266-4511 
(608) 267-8715 (FAX) 
e-mail: jvoss@cityofmadison.com 


